
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 23                                                                                                                   3rd August 2023 

Dear Families and Friends, 

This month we are holding our annual Book Parade as part of Book Week. This is a day that children can 

come to school dressed as a book character. Our new sustainable fundraising team will be offering a 

Costume Swap in the school playground. With children continuously growing and the constant need to 

replace outgrown clothing, it makes complete financial and ecological sense to offer a pre-loved costume swap 

for our school community. Whether you're on a budget, feel passionate about re-using and preventing clothing 

going to landfill or like helping others, then please do get involved! Please see further details below. 

Book Week Costume Swap 

The costume swap is free to participate in, you do not need to donate a costume to take a costume, but if you 

are able to make a gold coin donation the fundraising team will be collecting on behalf of the school, and any 

donations will go towards supporting the school to purchase learning enrichment for the school.  

WHEN: August 16th from 2.45pm – 3.30pm 

COSTUME DROP OFF:  There will be a collection box in reception from Monday 7th August and we ask that if 

you have any outgrown and unwanted costumes that you leave them in the box – clean and undamaged items 

only please. 

Items being collected include the following: Onesies, Superhero / book / film costumes, Handmade costumes, 

Costume accessories (e.g. hats, masks) 

Thank you in anticipation of your kind donations and for your support in helping to create a brighter future for 

our school community and children.  

Please note all children must be accompanied by their parent/family member/carer during the Costume Swap. 

School Assembly 

A whole school Assembly is being held this Monday 7th August at 2.40pm – Year 2 and Year 4 students will be 

performing songs from Music lessons with Diana. 

Year 4 - Click Go the Shears 

Year 2 - On Top of Spaghetti 

Families are asked to enter via the Arts Centre gate on Trethowan St. Students will be dismissed at the usual 

time of 3.15pm. 

 

Upcoming Dates 
 
Teeth on Wheels (8.30am – 3.15pm)      Monday 7th August 
Kids Costume Swap (2.45pm-3.30pm)      Wednesday 16th August 
Book Week           Monday 21st August 
F/1 Wildlife Park Excursion        Thursday 24th August 
Book Week Parade         Friday 25th August  
 
        
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

 Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 



Confectionary and Sugary drinks 

We will be having a renewed focus on “brain foods” over the coming weeks at MPPS. The evidence of the 

impact of food on concentration, behaviour and our general health and wellbeing is clear.  

As part of our ongoing efforts to promote a healthy and positive environment within our school community, we 

would like to discuss the consumption of confectionery items and fizzy drinks by our students. 

While occasional treats can be enjoyed in moderation, we encourage families to be mindful of the types and 

quantities of confectionery (sweets, candies, chocolates) and fizzy drinks (sodas, carbonated beverages) that 

your child consumes during school hours. In all Victorian schools’ fizzy drinks and energy drinks such as 

Gatorade are not allowed in schools and lolly pops are unsafe for children when playing outside.  

Kind regards, 

Kate Robinson 

Principal  

MPPS Maths Update…. 
For each maths lesson, teachers at MPPS follow an Instructional Model that includes; 

- Daily Review 

- Fluency Pairs 

- Number Talk 

- Explicit teaching of concepts 

- Independent/group exploration 

- Reflection 

Fluency Pairs 

Fluency Pairs assists with fluency recall of content already taught.  Students are in pairs and 

assist each other with problem solving, using taught strategies.  Student 1 reviews the number 

cards, while Student 2 listens and assists if necessary.  Each pair has between 2 and 4 minutes 

to complete the routine. 

Intention – students increase fluency recall of number facts, while receiving support from 

their partner. 

Tools – fluency cards for each pair.  

Engagement – students enjoy this session as it is independent.  They support their partner and 

step into the teacher role by assisting their partner and being in control of their own learning. 

Our Instructional Model is supported by our professional learning around responsive 

teaching, to increase student engagement. 

  



F1AM Update 
In the past week in F1AM we have explored measurement.  We measured items in 

the classroom and in the school grounds using different sizes of dinosaur feet.  

When learning about length, we use informal measurement to gain an early 

understanding of comparing and ordering objects. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Week will be held from Monday, August 20th, to Friday, 
August 25th. Throughout the week, various book-related 

activities will be taking place, ending with our annual dress-
up day and parade on Friday the 25th. The theme for this 

year is 'Read, Grow, Inspire’. 

Father’s Day/Special Person’s Stall 

Monday 28th August (Grades 4-6) 

Thursday 31st August (Grades F -3) 

$5 gift packs will be available to purchase.  

Students will visit the Father’s/Special Person’s Day stall during the day with their teacher. Please bring money 

on the day if you wish to participate.  



Supporting our Community 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 

  

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in this newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

 

If you have a child starting Foundation in 

2024, enrolment forms are available from 

the office. Once completed please hand 

into the office as soon as possible. 



Basketball Ballarat Term 3 Community Programs  

Basketball Ballarat provide children with a fun and safe basketball experience that will serve as an introduction 

to a lifetime involvement in the game. A wide variety of introduction to basketball programs are ran by 

Basketball Ballarat, allowing children to start learning basketball as young as 2 years old. 

Basketball Ballarat’s introduction to basketball programs: 

• Aussie Hoops – perfect for children aged 4 – 7 years  

• Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 8 – 11 years  

• All Abilities Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 5 – 18 years whom are living with a disability  

• Mini Miners – perfect for kindergarten aged children, 2 – 4 years 

• Next Level – suited for domestic players 2011-2013 born  
 

Registrations are now open for all 

community hoops programs, with the 

programs starting the week beginning 

July 17th. 

For more information and to register: 

Community – Ballarat Basketball 

For further details please contact 

Ethan Fiegert via email 

development@ballaratbasketball.com 

or call reception on (03) 5338 1220  

  

https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/community-programs/
mailto:development@ballaratbasketball.com


STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

Please remember to check your child’s hair 

weekly. Checking hair on a regular basis helps 

us keep this issue under control. Thank you for 

your support. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

             

 Extend After School Care 

3.15 pm– 6.00pm 

Call 1300 366 437 for enquiries 

 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
The City of Ballarat traffic unit staff will be actively enforcing all parking and traffic regulations around 
schools and inspections will be undertaken randomly throughout the year.    
All parents and visitors are reminded to please observe all parking, traffic and school crossing rules. 
 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  

 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


 
 
  
  



 

  



 

 


